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Friday 1st March 2024
Google Form responses – funding and staffing

Dear parents,

As promised, please find below the school’s responses to questions and comments raised on the recent Google Form on funding and staffing. You may not see the exact wording of your question / comment below - some were very similar and could therefore be addressed together.
What happens if the numbers continue to drop each year? Based on the numbers and impact on funding will this mean the school doesn’t have a long-term future?
At present, there is a known drop in the birth rate in our area of Kirklees and indeed nationally. From what we know, we have four pupils that we would consider to be ‘definites’ to start in September 2024. Whilst we would hope this number rises in the coming years, we have to consider the fact that Reception places could continue to be low. This obviously has a big effect on the school roll, especially when larger cohorts leave at the end of Y6. With the drop in numbers comes a reduction in the funding we receive, which means we could have to move to a two class structure in the future. As far as we are aware, there are no discussions taking place within the local authority regrading the closure of any small schools. 
How will this affect children who have additional support sessions with, for example, reading?

It is vitally important that any catch-up sessions or interventions continue but with reduced staffing this becomes more of a challenge. We will be looking at where we can fit these into other parts of the school day such as assemblies and at the start of the school day. After Easter we will have additional time in the school day due to the longer opening hours. Ten minutes might not sound a lot, but these sessions tend to be short and intensive.

Are there too many year groups for the teacher to spend an adequate amount of time with? What will the effect on teaching be with the significant reduction in staffing? What might the classes look like in September? How can standards be maintained?
As soon as we know how many children we will be admitting in September, we can start on planning how classes will look for 2024 – 2025. Bearing in mind the numbers, the class structure (based on the current roll in school) could, for example, look like this:
	Class
	Year groups
	Class size

	C1
	R, 1, 2
	26

	C2
	3,4
	22

	C3
	5,6
	25


From this, you can see that class sizes would be relatively small, meaning that the teacher has more time to spend with each child overall. The structure above would also mean that no year group would have to be split. All work has to be appropriate to each year group, we do not simply pitch it ‘in the middle’ so every child will receive the correct curriculum. 
What will the role of the teaching assistants look like going forward?

At present, we have SEND teaching assistants who provide one-to-one and small group support and classroom based teaching assistants that support children in the class. Under the new staffing structure, these roles effectively become combined but we will, however, look very closely at where classroom support is needed the most. 
I hope this communication answers any questions that arose from my last letter – please feel free to contact me in school if you would like a further response or meeting with me. Thank you for all the kind words and comments that we have received recently – as ever, the staff at Grange Moor continue to do a fabulous job in difficult circumstances.

Mr. Rodgers and the staff team at Grange Moor Primary School

